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Governor’s Message -  

Rotarians are Award Winners! 

Byron Miller is known through our district as an advocate for Pure Water for 
the World, and has served in a variety of roles: Masterful Emcee at multiple 
District Conferences; three-time service project leader in Haiti, Honduras, 
and Nicaragua (all at his own expense); the Westfield Rotary Club’s “Spark 
Plug;” initiator of the Backpack Program in our district for food-insecure 
grade-schoolers, and so much more.  

He has served our district in a number of roles over the years, to which he’s added service 
as District Foundation Director for the past three years. 

Byron is already a recipient of Rotary International’s prestigious Service Above Self Award, 
which is limited to only one nomination per district and awarded to no more than 150 
Rotarians in any Rotary year. 

I’m delighted to announce that Byron is 
now also recipient of the distinctive 
Rota ry  Founda t ion  C i ta t ion  fo r 
Meritorious Service—a recognition 
which, in the past forty-one years, has 
honored only nineteen other Rotarians 
in our district. 

Importantly, one can’t “apply” for these 
recognitions. Like Congress’s Medal of 
Honor, these recognitions “find” their 
recipients. 

Please be sure to register for the 2016 
DISTRICT CONFERENCE (May 13-15 at the Inn at Pocono 
Manor) so you can be there with us to personally congratulate 
Byron… a dedicated and outstanding Rotarian and good friend! 

Very best wishes and I’m looking forward to seeing you soon! 

Hal 
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Rotary Foundation Fundraiser 

Eat, Drink and Share  
Congratulations to the nearly three dozen clubs represented by Gold Tables at Eat, Drink and Share 

on March 14, and special congratulations and a profound THANK YOU to our Champion and Event 

Chair, Pam Steiner, and her incredibly supportive husband and fellow Rotarian, Joe Steiner, our 

District Treasurer and District Officer for 2015-16! 

Thanks also to a/v and computer mastermind Andy West for an outstanding video montage of our 

clubs and members, and to Gerry Harris and B&L Printing for a wonderful new brochure for the 

exhibitors participating in this 17th annual fund-raiser for our major charity, The Rotary Foundation! 

I'm sure there were many others, like Elly Ezra, Bev Howard, Byron Miller, and Ralph Winter, whose 

support and contibutions help make our evening fun and filled with good fellowship, and a sincere 

thank you to all of you as well. And thanks to the Interact Club students who came and handled their 

responsibilities with aplomb. 

Special thanks should go to the "father" of this event, PDG John Wilczynski, who attended and 

showed me the very first program, from 17 years ago, when this special event first began under his 

guidance. 

Comcast, through Rotarian Dave Breidinger, deserve special thanks for support as well. 

The Rotary "gang" was full of good spirit and fellowship, the venue was delightful, and Pam's 

creative design of the layout made the evening very special for all. 

I'm told the funds we raised this year are substantially north of $30 thousand for the Foundation, and 

this is no small amount when you consider that we're about half the size of the "average" Rotary 

district!  By rough calculation, our district has raised well over a half-million dollars since we started 

out, and that's no insignificant sum! 

So thank you one and all, and a second congratulations to Pam and Joe!  You two are truly "Gifts to 

the World"! 

Hal 

International Service .......................... PDG Tulsi Maharjan  
Trip to Nepal  
As you may know, PDG Tulsi is on a humanitarian trip to his native Nepal to not only enjoy time with 
family and friends, but also to spread good will through Rotary. 

Those of us on Facebook have seen numerous photos displaying not only the people who benefitted 
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from the trip but also those who served as 
host families, showing their gratitude for 
Tulsi’s and other’s generosity. 

One example of that generosity took the form 
of educational scholarships that PDG Tulsi 
presented to four students pictured here. 

These students, recognized for their hard 
work and educational accomplishments, 
received funding for their education in the 
form of scholarships given in memory of John 
P. Townley, late father of our District 
Secretary Michael Townley, and David M. 
Hart, late father of PDG D. Michael Hart. 

Both Michaels are extremely appreciative of PDG Tulsi’s generosity. 

RYLA - Rotary Youth Leadership Awards 
It is that time of year to once again recognize the youth leaders of our respective communities and 
sponsor their attendance at RYLA. This dynamic three-day program is designed to engage the students 
in active conversation, cooperation, and creativity to not only show them that there are like-minded 
people but also how to engage with them to make sure their ideas come to fruition. 

This program fills up very quickly! Get your reservations in now! 

See more at: http://rotarydistrict7470.org/SitePage/ryla-(rotary-youth-
leadership-award). Download the application form and the parental waiver 
form at our website here – http://www.rotarynj.org/ys-ryla.php 

Membership News ................... PDG Mel Kevoe 

The Membership Committee is up and running but it is going to require the support of all ROTARIANS from 

the District to be successful. We have set our sights on a goal to reach a total of 1138 members by the first 

week of June. The goal is to have each club retain their membership count and add 3 new members. Our 

District goal is based on the minimum requirement of 1100 members from Rotary International by July 1. 

Why do we need your help? It is simple, you joined Rotary and the question is why? What was your reason 

and if you are enjoying your club why not ask a friend, business colleague in town or a relative so they to 

can be part of your club and enjoy the Rotary experience. By adding new members, your club can do more 

community, county and Rotary International projects. 

New members bring new ideas and enthusiasm to our club. For each club to grow it requires members of 

the club to look for new members each year as you know there are times where we lose an old member 

because of death, relocation or retirement. One of the obligations of a member is to find someone else to 

join Rotary, as we build our clubs we build new friendships we build new families and we build a 

community of Rotarians to help improve the community in which we live or work. 

Let us unite as a District and work towards getting people interested in joining our organization. 

http://rotarydistrict7470.org/SitePage/ryla-(rotary-youth-leadership-award)�
http://rotarydistrict7470.org/SitePage/ryla-(rotary-youth-leadership-award)�
http://rotarydistrict7470.org/SitePage/ryla-(rotary-youth-leadership-award)�
http://rotarydistrict7470.org/SitePage/ryla-(rotary-youth-leadership-award)�
http://www.rotarynj.org/ys-ryla.php�
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96th Annual District Conference  

The Inn at Pocono Manor 

May 13 - 15, 2016 

~ Register Now ~ 

You won’t want to miss this exciting District 
Conference, brought to you by DG Hal and his 

terrific Conference Committee.  

Use the form on the opposite page. 

The Paul Harris Society ................ PDG Andy Calamaras 
The Paul Harris Society was introduced to our District in 2005 and has grown 
steadily. The Society, named for Rotary’s founder, is made up of dedicated 
supporters who annually contribute $1,000 or more to the Annual Fund, 
PolioPlus, or an approved Rotary Foundation grant.  

Rotary Direct, Rotary’s recurring giving program, makes it easy to join the Paul 
Harris Society. Sign up to give $1,000.00 over the course of a year, and you will 
automatically become a member of the Society. Membership begins as soon as 
you make the commitment. If this type of giving does not fit into your plans, you 
can still make contributions as they become available and get Paul Harris 

Society credits. Your commitment is to donate a sum of $1,000.00 annually.  

I am happy to speak to you or your club about the importance of this support for the Rotary 
Foundation.  

PDG Andy Calamaras - Paul Harris Society Coordinator - dimarc@att.net 

Rotary Foundation District Grants ................. Byron Miller 
Time to prepare and submit your applications for District Grants. This year, each qualifying 
club is guaranteed $500 for a valid grant and could earn up to $1,500. What’s the catch? Your 
club must have an executed Memorandum of Understanding and must file your grant 
application on-line using the NEW Grants Module in the District and Club database (DaCdb). 

Thanks to the folks at DaCdb, we have a step-by-step guideline that your club’s foundation 
chair or other representative can follow to file the application. District Foundation Committee 
representatives will review and approve using the same Module. Less paperwork all around 
and a quick review and turnaround for your check to be sent out! 

Read more on the website - http://www.rotarynj.org/trf-grants-subcommittee.php. 

Contact me as needed ~ Byron@portasoftinc.com ~ 908-233-4300 (o) ~ 908-377-5071 (m)  
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All the Club news that's fit to print! And we'd like to 

print it all, so please send the Editor your news 

articles and we'll be sure to post them for all to 

read. Include photos, captions, web addresses, 

and any other information to make your story complete.  Editor7510@verizon.net. 

The Rotary Club of Old Bridge-Sayreville held presented their largest scholarship award amount to 
a record number of students at Middlesex County College this year. Thirty recipients enjoyed awards 
totaling $66,000 at the annual Scholarship Reception at MCC last fall. The event allows scholarship 
donors to mingle with the students that they assisted. Rotarians Joseph Juliano and Suzanne Meyer, 
center, are pictured with the club’s recipients. 

“It really is a wonderful night,” said Veronica Clinton, 
director of development and alumni relations 
and executive director of the College Foundation. “It gives 
our donors the chance to get to know the students they 
are helping.” 

The Club has a long history of helping MCC students. 
Since 1991, 195 students have received 267 scholarships 
(many have received renewed scholarships), for a total of 
$358,134. 

The Rotary Club of Hamilton held its fourth annual Soup 4 
You contest at Steinert High School highlighting delicious 
soups from local restaurants.  The overall Grand Champion 
was Killarney’s Publick House with their Cream of Chicken 
and Rice soup. More than 250 attendees sampled specialty 
soups and were treated to rolls, breads and cookies 
provided by Mercer County Culinary Arts students.   

All winners and honorable mentions were only points apart. 
Pictured in front are Anthony Nieves, Head Chef - Killarney’s 
Pub and staff member Natalie Bowden, along with club 

members Frank Mancino, Marie Varga, Indy Liepins, President Ty Robinson.   

 

The Interact Club of Union High School, sponsored by the 
Union Rotary Club, recently made a significant donation to 
ShelterBox USA. ShelterBox is an international disaster relief 
charity which provides humanitarian aid worldwide in the form 
of shelter, warmth and dignity for people displaced by natural 
and other disasters.  

The club set a goal of $1000 for fundraising efforts in order to 
pay for a Shelterbox and through teamwork met that goal. 
Each ShelterBox contains a 10 person tent, blankets, water 
purification and cooking equipment, basic tools, a stove and 
other essential equipment. 

Members of the club were moved to raise money through candy, bake, and snack sales to raise the 

(Continued on page 7) 
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funds for this important donation when they learned that typical aid after disasters comes in the form 
of food and medicine but little assistance is given in terms of proper shelter as survivors try to rebuild 
their lives. All Shelterboxes are numbered so they can be tracked by donors. 

The Rotary Club of Plainsboro-North & South 
Brunswick and Interact Club of South & North 
Brunswick High School volunteered in early March for 
MedShare, a nonprofit organization dedicated to improving 
healthcare and the environment through the efficient 
recovery and redistribution of the surplus of medical 
supplies and equipment to those most in need.  

The organization collects surplus medical supplies and 
equipment from hospitals, distributors and manufacturers, 
and then redistributes it to qualified healthcare facilities in 
the developing world. The two clubs sorted through 1,000+ 
pounds of medical supplies and created 100+ boxes that 
will end up on shipments to hospitals and clinics all over the world.  .  

The Rotary Club of Dunellen-Greenbrook will feed your face with a delicious, 
all-you-can-eat spaghetti dinner every Monday night in April. This popular 
fundraiser is offered at Zupko’s Cafe on Route 28 in Dunellen, from 5:30 p.m. to 
5:30 p.m. There will also be a Super 50/50 at $5 per ticket. Adults tickets are 
$10, children 4 to 12 are $5, and under 4 eat free. Proceeds will benefit the 
club’s Scholarship Fund for Dunellen and Green Brook high schools.  

The Rotary Club of Branchburg has always had education as a top 
priority on their community service efforts.  They will be hosting a Comedy 
Night on Thursday, April 28th at Raritan Valley Community College to 
support scholarships for local students.  Doors open at 5:30 with free pizza 
and other light fares, so come enjoy some food and special times with 
friends.  The show starts at 7:00 p.m. 

The headliner for the show will be Uncle Floyd from the Uncle Floyd show 
and Good Morning Vietnam.  Also featured will be Helene Angley from 
Spike TV and Governor’s Comedy Club.   The evening will be hosted by Adam Lucidi from Gotham 
Comedy Live AXSTV. 

Tickets are $35 online and $40 at the door.  You can reserve a table of 10 to bring your friends and 
co-workers as a group to enjoy the show with together!  Tickets are on sale online at 
www.jerseynightlive.eventbrite.com or call 855-JNL-LIVE, 855-565-5483. 

The Rotary Club of Lambertville-New Hope has an on-going relationship 
with the Adopt-a-Highway Program. Club members clean up litter along 
their stretch of the roadway.  

Event organizer Richard Nabasny coordinates the event for the club on a 
quarterly basis. Note the proper safety attire and signage.   

The Rotary Club of Piscataway hosts their 16th Annual Taste of Piscataway May 9 at the Radisson 
Hotel on Knightsbridge Road from 6 to 9 p.m. In addition to great food and fine wine, the club will 
have a Silent Auction. Proceeds benefit the club’s scholarship fund and service projects like Pure 
Water for the World and Homes of Hope. Tickets are $35. Call 732-699-1431. 

http://www.jerseynightlive.eventbrite.com/�
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In the Footsteps of the Founder ................ Hal Daumé 

Saxtons River, Vermont is home to the famous Vermont Academy. Founded 
in 1876, this co-educational high school embraced—unique for its time—a 
broad curriculum that challenged students to think for themselves and make 
responsible choices. It certainly made a difference for many of its graduates, 
among them the young man in the picture at right. 

In early March, Linda and I journeyed to Saxtons River and the Vermont 
Academy as RLI (Rotary Leadership Institute) faculty facilitators, where we 
met over two dozen enthusiastic Rotarians from Vermont plus northern 
Massachusetts, lower Maine, and New Hampshire. The day was filled with 
lively discussions and creative insights as we proceeded through a variety of 
topics both leadership- and Rotary-related. 

During one of the breaks I wandered the halls of the building we occupied 
for the day and along the way discovered a photo on the wall between 
classrooms. 

Yes, that young man in the first photo was Paul Harris, Vermont Academy 
graduate and Founder of Rotary International in 1905.  

One hundred eleven years ago he was Rotary’s very first “Gift to the 
World.” 

 

 

Horticultural Therapy Week ................ Laura DePrado 
Horticultural Therapy Week was Sunday, March 20th to 26th. Thanks to the efforts of Senator Kip 
Bateman and Laura DePrado of the 
Branchburg Club, the New Jersey 
Assembly and Senate passed a joint 
resolution designating the third week 
of March as  Horticultural Therapy 
Week. The state's legislative 
resolution mirrored the designation 
by the U.S. Congress in the Spring 
of 2006. 

Laura was the prime mover in 
establishing the partnership between 
District 7510 and Rutgers, the State University, that resulted in Enabling Gardens for those with 
diminished physical or mental capacities to enjoy horticultural therapy. Laura and her husband 
Michael are pictured at center with Senator Batement in the striped scarf and other legislative and 
horticultural leaders. 
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04/09/2016 

Rotary Leadership Institute 

West Orange High School 

7:30 A.M. to 3:30 P.M.  

Register at www.rlinea.org 

04/27/2016 

 District Assembly 

Bridgewater Marriott Hotel 

700 Commons Way, Bridgewater 

2:30 P.M. - Register on DaCdb 

05/13 - 05/15/2016 

96th District Conference 

The Inn at Pocono Manor 

1 Manor Drive, Pocono Manor, PA 

Download brochure at www.rotarynj.org 

Registration form on Page 4 

06/30/2016 

Changing of the Guard 

Installation of District Officers for 2016-2017 

More information to come -  

Reserve the date! 

Beach Sweep!! 
Interact Clubs are invited to participate in 

Clean Ocean Action’s Beach Sweep on 

April 30 at Sandy Hook State Park, Lot D. 

Rotary Clubs are invited to support this 

effort by helping with the Sweep or work-

ing with the Committee to prepare and 

serve lunches. 

Contact Gerry Harris for more information. 

Gharris@blprinting.com - 908-707-1311 

Happy Anniversary 

wishes to : 

The Rotary Club of Elizabeth celebrates 
99 years of service with an anniversary date 

of April 1, 1917. 

The Rotary Club of Roselle-Roselle Park 
celebrates 93 years of service with an 

anniversary date of April 30, 1923. 

The Rotary Club of South Amboy-Sayreville 
celebrates 92 years of service with an 

anniversary date of April 8, 1924. 

The Rotary Club of Springfield celebrates 
68 years of service with an anniversary date 

of April 23, 1948. 

  

Save the Dates 

2016-2017 District Grants 

In-coming club presidents should be pre-

paring their grant applications now. 

All grant applications are to be filed on 

the District and Club Database. 

Watch for an email with an attached 

guide to using the Grants module! 

http://www.directory-online.com/Rotary/Calendar/Calendar.cfm?ClubID=0�
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Branchburg Rotary Welcomes Exchange Student 
The Rotary Club of Branchburg welcomed French Exchange student, 17 year old Anne Coulondre, into 
their fold. 

When asked about her experiences Ann said, “ I wished to live 
a in a foreign country for a year, first by seeing my brother live 
his adventure by spending one year in Wisconsin. Also we 
were host family for a girl from Taiwan, one from San Fran-
cisco in America and a young man from Argentina.  Seeing 
how they enjoyed their experience, I asked myself: Why not 
me? And here we go, I’m here!” 

“I really wanted discover a new culture, a new way of life, 
meet new people and leave my comfort zone!” said Anne. She 
was excited by the possibility of speaking English because 
she hopes to travel around the world, and finds English is indispensable to communicate with others.   

This year Anne attend Somerville high school. She participated in cross country, fencing, track, and the 
French Club. As a member of the Interact club she helped with nursing home events and movie night.  

Anne is an active member of the Rotary Club of Branchburg, attending meetings every Wednesday 
morning at 7:30 which is no easy task for an “American” teenager.  She has helped the Rotary Club by 
making blankets for children with cancer, raising money during the holiday time, cooking for the food 
bank. 

She has enjoyed sharing stories with other exchange students from around the world about her experi-
ences.  Her favorite sites to visit have been New York City, Georgetown in Washington DC and the 
United Nations. “I’m so happy to be able to live this wonderful adventure, even it’s not always easy to 

be far from my family and my friends and to be in a coun-
try where I don’t always understand what’s going on,” 
said Anne. “I am I’m so thankful to my parents, to the Ro-
tary club of Branchburg, to my counselor Victoria Ma-
loney, the Browns, my host family and everybody who I 
have met, who have welcomed me and allowed me to 
share a part of their lives. This year has permitted me to 
grow up and see the world in many different ways. Now 
my desire to travel has increased tenfold.” 

In France, Anne lives in a small city called Brive-la-
Gaillarde, four hours from Paris. Next year Ann will be a 
senior at her high school in France where she will study 

science and participate in track and field.   She has three siblings, a twin, Elisabeth and 20 year old 
twins Claire and Martin. Her mother is a librarian in a high school and her father is a history and geog-
raphy teacher in a middle school. He is also volunteers as a track coach.  

 

The District expresses its sincere regret and sympathy to 
Sherry Kevoe, wife of Past District Governor Mel Kevoe, on the 
death of her father, George Weiss, on Tuesday, March 1, 2016. 

Funeral services were performed graveside on Thursday March 3rd, 
at 12:00 P.M. at King Solomon Memorial Park in Clifton 

Sympathy cards can be sent to Sherry at 24 Byron Court, Westfield 
NJ 07090.  
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What’s the Latest with Polio? .......... Bill Mealia, Chair 

Goal for 2015-2016 - $20,000 
How are we doing? $12.500 donated so far this Rotary 
year by nineteen clubs; twelve of the nineteen have 
donated $500 or more. 

Send your club’s donations (memo line Polio) to my 
attention at this address:  

B.B. Miller & Co. - 283 N. Broad St. - Elizabeth, NJ   07208  

 

World Peace Conference - Part 3 ........ DG Hal Daumé 

Just when you think you’ve seen everything—Sharon Stone, Truckers Against Trafficking, a Priest 
turned savior of hundreds of street kids otherwise on their way to a life in and out of prisons, and 
dozens more—along comes Bazzel Baz. 

Is that really a name? Yup. But he just goes by “Baz,” and if you’re into the new TV show, “Black 
List,” starring James Spader and Megan Boone, then you’ve already met “Baz”—because that’s his 
character’s name, too! 

Baz is one of only twelve current and former U.S. intelligence officers known as “Life Guarantors.” "If 
you get shot, I can do the surgery, and then I can get you out, because I’m a pilot, too." He can also 
drive a semi, captain a boat, hotwire a car, apply CPR—whatever needs be done to get the person 
under his protection out of any situation—in one piece.  

He’s a former USMC Captain and sixth-generation military man, 
former CIA special ops officer, devout Christian, and—get this—a 
finder of stolen children. Baz is the founder and “first among equals” 
of ARC—the Association for the Recovery of Children. The ARC is 
his hand-picked group of former military servicemen with very 
special skill sets. For the past dozen years, their mission has been 
finding and bringing back kidnapped children. To date, 60 children—
a 100% success record—have been brought home and were able to 
thank Baz and his team personally for finding them somewhere 
overseas and saving them from lives of human slavery or worse. 

The ARC and its missions are funded either by the team themselves 
or by direct donations. There are no “employees” and there’s no 
government funding. As Baz puts it, “We do want the CIA can’t and 
the FBI isn’t allowed to do.” 

For both Linda and me, attending this first-of-its kind Rotary Peace Conference has left an indelible 
imprint in our minds and hearts. Baz is one of the hundreds of men and women around the world, 
from Rotary and beyond, who have made that happen. 



Page 12 

 

Contact Us 

Give us a call for more 
information. 

(908) 822-1441 

editor7510@verizon.net 

TEAM Rotary 

c/o 165 Palmer Avenue 

South Plainfield, NJ 07080 

 

Visit us on the web at 
www.RotaryNJ.org 

TEAM Rotary 

c/o 165 Palmer Avenue 

South Plainfield, NJ  07080 

PLACE 
STAMP 
HERE 

Top Ten Clubs in Attendance for 
February 2016 

Congratulations to the #1 club for February - Plainfield-
North Plainfield -  with 88.90% attendance for the month.   

The rest of the top ten? Roselle-Roselle Park (88.00%); 
South Amboy-Sayreville (81.25%); Berkeley Heights 
(78.00%); Montgomery-Rocky Hill (75.75%); Woodbridge-
Perth Amboy (71.15%) Hamilton Township 
(70.31%); Edison (70.30%); Robbinsville-Hamilton 
(66.27%); Westfield (66.08%).  

Secretaries, contact the District Secretary (Michael 
Townley) if you need help entering your club’s attendance 
in the District and Club database (DaCdb). Email 
District7510Secretary@verizon.net. 

And thank you to the 22 club secretaries who took the 
time to report attendance for February.  
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